
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Mayor…. 
Thanks to all the town folks and their families for making July activities a success.  
Over a thousand runners crossed the finish line in downtown Cannonville to fruits, 
drinks, and a rowdy, cheering crowd.  The Lions then fed them all.  Thanks for all your 
help. 
 
The town has recently participated in an independent audit leaving the town with 
several financial action items.  We’ll also be working on a new Subdivision 
Ordinance sponsored by the State, a Zoning Ordinance and updating the General 
Plan.  Much of the work will be done in “open to the public” committees, and we’ll 
need volunteers to help with all of this.  Feel free to let me know where you’d like to 
help.  Additionally, we’ll be holding a budget planning and review meeting on 
August 21st.  Everyone is invited to attend. 

Mr Clyde Heath has been hired to help with all things database & financial 
reporting. 

I have no new information on the SITLA offering of the Promise Rock properties.  
Information should be forthcoming by the end of the month. 

On the 14th of  September there will be a Day of Service and the annual Harvest 
Dinner sponsored by the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Cannonville 
Ward.   Busy day.  Later in the month or first of October will be the Pumpkin & Pie 
night for judging the massive pumpkins everybody has been growing.  We could 
include a town yard sale that day if there’s enough interest. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Melanie, Parks…. 
Park reservations are being taken if your family 
needs a spot for a reunion.  Contact Machele 
Nelson to reserve the date. 

From Machelle, Admin…. 
Office hours 9:30-12:30 Mondays 

From Alma & Klint, Water …. 
 
From the Well House to the Spring House the “Water Guys” have stayed busy coordinating new equipment, pumps, switches, 
solar interfaces, and drains.  It has been an active month for testing and monitoring all aspects of Cannonville Water.  We happy 
to say our newest commercial enterprise has received their state certification.   
 
Reminder, the town’s water is sampled and evaluated each month at various locations.  Contact Klinton Chynoweth if you’d 
like your home spicket water tested.  Quarterly test results are all within state parameters. 

From John, Roads …. 
Nothing to report.  Working new street signs 
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From the Community…. 
School restarts the 14th of August. See the 
Mayor about a free pencil. 
 
The Clear Skies folks will be opening in 
August.  Good Luck. 
 
There’s a great article in the recent Byway 
newspaper about short-term rentals in our 
communities.  Very insightful. 
 
 
 
 

From Stewart, Fire …. 
The truck is operational and full of water if needed.  Our newest volunteer will be 
attending training classes in the next couple of months. 
 
We’d like a few more volunteers to help with the truck and EMT staffing.  The 
scholarship is still available for anybody taking the EMT course. 


